ST MARY- AT-LATTON CHURCHYARD

Information for those using and visiting this sacred place.

There has been a church, and a churchyard, in this place for over one thousand years. For long centuries the villagers have been laid to rest here.
 
The Vicar, Churchwardens, Parochial Church Council and officials from the Diocese of Chelmsford are committed to handing on this historic and beautiful Church and Churchyard to future generations with the same appearance and character that we have inherited from the past.

For this reason we draw the attention of all those who tend graves and memorial stones to the Churchyard Regulations so that we can work together to maintain this ancient and beautiful traditional English Churchyard. That is a very important understanding; St Mary-at-Latton is not a Municipal Cemetery; St Mary-at-Latton is an ancient and a traditional English Churchyard.

If you find that there are aspects of your grave, or memorial stone, which are outside the Regulations, we ask you to arrange to remove them as soon as possible. If you are unsure and would like advice please do speak to one of our churchwardens.
 
Whilst we appreciate that as a way of expressing love and respect, several families have cultivated individual 'gardens' around interment of ashes areas, this is not in keeping with a traditional, historic, English Churchyard. Further, the various stones, plastic, wooden and chain edgings to these 'gardens' and the stone or marble chippings and ornaments often contained within them, are not only out of place, but the edgings present problems to our grass cutters. Many vases (only one is permitted) and other kinds of memorials placed on the grass in front of a headstone, or interment area present similar problems. Fresh flowers are beautiful and welcomed. Plastic and silk flowers appear out of place in an ancient and an historic Churchyard.

Any kind of gardening work; digging, planting, grass cutting and the like, presents problems. Please understand that we must avoid a situation where anyone can come into the churchyard to simply dig, plant and cultivate at will. And so we ask that you have one small shrub, in keeping with the churchyards current ones, or one vase of fresh flowers. No name plaques are permissible under any circumstances, be it on wooden crosses, vases, ornaments, etc.
 
The Churchyard is for everyone and flowers borders, or marking out of areas with stones, bedding plants, etc, destroys its overall appearance.
A Summary For Your Guidance.

To express our love and care for a traditional English village churchyard, and because some things are dangerous or out of place the following are not permitted;
Individual marked out 'gardens', including edgings, ornaments, chippings and the like.

Any kind of gardening work; digging; planting of border plants; grass cutting and the like.

Pictures, portraits, cards, statues, kerbs, railings, chains and the like.

Artificial flowers and any kinds of memorial.
 
The Church Wardens and Church Council reserve the right to remove, without notice, any items outside the regulations.
 
Let us all work, together, to maintain, and to hand on to future generations, peaceful, beautiful and historic English village churchyard.
 
When you are visiting the churchyard, please look out for the variety of birds and other creatures that live here. Please help us to care for them.

A copy of the churchyard rules are displayed on the noticeboard by the West door of the church.

 

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.
 
The Vicar, Churchwardens, Parochial Church Council

      February 2012
